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Greetings in the mighty name of Jesus. As the work of God continues to unfold in Africa, I stand
amazed. I find myself thanking God frequently for the things He is doing. He is able to finish
EVERYTHING He starts.
 

 The purchase of the new headquarters church in Johannesburg has been completed. We are
nearly finished with Phase 1 of the remodel. You can imagine the many surprises we have
discovered as we peel back the layers of a building that is over 70 years old. The improvements
are stunning and we look forward to our first official service there. 

 In July, a man from Kenya who oversees many works contacted a Missionary on another
continent who directed him to us. After prayer and many conversations with him, I traveled to his
church and began to teach him and those under his ministry. God poured out His Spirit and His
mercy upon that work. That man publicly denounced many false teachings he had embraced and
went back into the water to be baptized in the name of Jesus!

 In August we were honored to have Pastor Hilton and Bishop Riggen traveling with us to the
Northwest Province of South Africa to hold a Pastor's Conference. Many key individuals from
that region were there and 25 were baptized in that meeting. 

 Another significant update is that we have identified a Mission House to purchase in
Johannesburg and we trust God is going to provide for this need. This house would more than
suit our family's needs as well as those who frequently visit this work. It is ideally located near
the new headquarters church in a safe area. We ask that you prayerfully consider supporting this
opportunity.

The Harvest is plenteous!!! God, send laborers.
The Stewart Family                                   

 

The new Headquarters Church in
Johannesburg. 

Revival in Gqeberha, SA! A new Pastor’s congregation in
Katlehong, SA.
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